MES PTO

Meeting Agenda

February 2, 2015 – 3:45 pm
Rescheduled:  February 3, 2015  -  3:45 pm

Library
I.   Welcome/Sign In/Review Agenda – Tammy Flanigan, Lori Irwin, Terry Ballou, Gretchen Arnold
II.  Approve December minutes – did not address at this meeting
III. – The below members were not present at the meeting, therefore these agenda items were not addressed.  

 Reports of officers and chairs
1.  Cheryl -  


Treasurer’s report – Reciepts anyone?
2.  Sloane - 


Brick Project / Academic Entertainment/IA update
3..  Linda/Stacy

Calendar Fundraiser – 
4.   Linda


Playground equipment – sleds? Balls?

5.  Carlotta


Wellness committee/SWIFT/this year’s presenters
III.  New business


5.  Lori – 
Taiko drumming – Vote taken and $175 was approved for Taiko drumming performance.  Lori sent email to principal to see if it was rescheduled due to snow day on Monday 2/2, the originally scheduled day.  Lori will let Cheryl know when/if check needs to be cut.
Blizzard bags – Lori brought Freedom sample Blizzard bag for principal Woodward to show teachers and get feedback.  Possible gift to MES school from PTO?  Heather would want about 200 bags.  Approximate cost would be $250 dollars.  
Playground – Lori asked Gretchen and Tammy if they have noticed anything on the playground that needs to be addressed.  Gretchen reported that tetherball is broken again.  Shovels seems ok, but more sleds for next year will be needed, as they are coming apart and are popular with kids.  6th graders reporting “flat” basketballs.  Lori will ask Mike if he is still willing to pump up balls for kids if they drop them off to him.

Calendar fundraiser – Linda Dockham and Stacy Petell will head up the calendar fundraiser this year.  We will hold it in May instead of June this year.  They are now taking donations.
Gretchen – RAA week is March 2-6.  PTO will do a book give-away during this week.  Gretchen will likely head this up on Thursday March 5th during lunch and will let us know if she needs help.  K registration is coming up in April, and Gretchen would like to support this as we had done in years past – a snack and packet to greet new K parents – maybe a MES water bottle?  Mary Kohnke talked to Gretchen about packets, giving out books, snacks.
Tammy – March 4th Wednesday at 6:30 author/illustrator Marty Kelley will be coming for RAA week.  PTO budgeted $400 for RAA author, and let Tammy know this.  Check can be cut that night directly to Marty Kelley – his fee is $400.  Lori suggested maybe PTO or student council can make bookmarks to advertise the author event.  Also, the Arts Jubilee puppet performance is likely covered as of now, without PTO funding.
Tammy is preparing for Alice in Wonderland performance.  PTO Drama donation can be cut anytime and deposited into “student activity fund” and earmarked for Drama.
Terry – Wondering if MES could do a career day?  Gretchen or Tammy will bring up with staff at staff meeting and suggest PTO could help with organization of presenters.  Possibly grades 3-6?  Do it June when academics need some spicing up?  Also, Terry is interested in starting a track/running group for kids at Madison.  She will talk to Mike Lane.  Terry wondering if Mustang outside is paid for and if Mike needed any donations for funding the Mustang.

III.  Unfinished business

